This week's newsletter was written by Matt Bud, Chairman of the Financial Executives Networking Group (www.theFENG.org) a global, sister organization of some 18,000 chief financial officers and other senior financial executives. Matt has been a valuable, faithful advisor and friend. More than once he has provided me with critical insight and guidance concerning the growth and nurturing of the TENG. Much of the TENG's growth and success is a direct result of the contributions of Matt as well as the many new member nominations by FENG members. One of his members forwarded the following essay from a recent FENG newsletter and Matt has given his permission to share it with you. I have written on this same subject myself but feel that I have not addressed it as eloquently as Matt has done. While it is written for the FENG membership, its message is very clear and very appropriate for us. All you need to do is substitute "TENG" for "FENG". If you wish to contact Matt, you will find his information at the end of this article. Ed Pospesil

TENG Newsletter, Vol. 4 No 8

A new job on Monday

A few times each month I get a good news announcement from one of our members that begins with: "Please stop the newsletter, I am starting a new job on Monday."

It is at these times, I don't know whether to laugh or cry. Starting a new job on Monday and already this individual is ready to disconnect themselves from our august body. Gosh, don't you think he/she should at least wait until some of those paychecks clear? Sometimes they provide their new business card information, but sometimes they don't. When they do, they sometimes conveniently leave off their new office phone number. In effect they are saying: "It was nice knowing you when I needed you."

I try not to be offended. I know the electronic weight of our newsletter is considerable and if you have a free Yahoo or Hotmail account, it will fill up in short order anyway.

Still, the truth is that I am not offended. Rather I feel sorry for the individual in question for being so short sighted about today's job market and their need to stay connected to their fellow members of The FENG.

If you are working, there is no need to read the daily newsletter word for word. You are even allowed from time to time to delete newsletters that you haven't had time to read. The best approach I can suggest is to at least read the evening's editorial, the good news announcements, the daily job hunting tip and, most importantly, the requests for assistance.

The FENG is a deep well of knowledge and experience. We have gotten where we are through our general willingness to help one another. If you receive help in any way shape or form during your search from your fellow members, I hope you will feel the obligation to "pay back" by letting others know you are actually available. Perhaps you can even take the time to call a few new members each week and welcome them into the organization.

They say the best things in life are free. Our mutual friendship is one of those things. We share and we care not only because it is the right thing to do, but also because it is seriously beneficial to us and our

careers to stay connected, networked if you will, to other members.

This way you won't be like the members I hear from each week who have let their e-mail addresses go bad because they have started new jobs and write to me to "rejoin". The FENG is one of those organizations you join for the rest of your career.

If you haven't allowed our little circle of friends to seep into your soul, give it a try. You will find that the warmth of the relationships you will encounter more than make up for the "annoyance" of receiving a daily message from the "Chairman".

All jobs are temporary. Just look at your own resume. In today's world, no one is permanently working, they are just between searches.

Change your philosophy and you will find that on some Monday when you find yourself "back in the market", you won't be starting from ground zero with a severe Excedrin headache. © Copyright, March 2004, Matt Bud

Matt Bud Chairman The Financial Executives Networking Group 32 Gray's Farm Road Weston, CT 06883

MattBud@thefeng.org (203) 227-8965 Office Phone (203) 820-4667 Cell (203) 227-8984 Fax

This and all previous TENG Newsletters may be found online at http://www.theteng.org and http://www.brunerconsulting.com/articles.htm

Ed Pospesil Chairman Technology Executives Network GroupSM

Vice President
Bruner Consulting Associates, Inc.
33 Elizabeth Street, 3rd Floor
Derby, CT 06418
epospesil@brunerconsulting.com
www.brunerconsulting.com
www.theteng.org

Phone: 203-732-7084 / 866-566-2224

Fax: 203-732-9033

This e-mail and any attachment contain information, which is private and confidential and is intended for the addressee only. If you are not an addressee, you are not authorized to read copy or use the e-mail or any attachment. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender by return e-mail and then destroy it. Thank you.